

133 Molesworth Street PO Box 5013 Wellington 6140 New Zealand T+64 4 496 2000

2 September 2021

Harold

By email: fyi-request-15528-1d5ecfab@requests.fyi.org.nz

Ref: H202110322

Dear Harold

Transfer of your request for official information

Thank you for your follow up request under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) on 26 July 2021 regarding stress tests (H202106270):

- "1. An April stress test relating to trans-Tasman quarantine-free travel. This is referred to on page 48 of this document: "Further testing and scenario planning also took place in April 2021, pending the introduction of quarantine free travel with Australia."
- 2. A "scenario planning workshop" relating to pre-departure testing conducted in January.
- 3. Another workshop related to Cook Islands quarantine-free travel conducted in May."

On 12 August 2021 parts 2 and 3 of your request were transferred to the Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet (DPMC) as the documents you refer to are documents published by DPMC as seen here: https://covid19.govt.nz/assets/reports/Independent-Advisory-Groups/IAG5-COVID-19-System-response-to-recommendations-from-the-review-report-into-the-February-2021-Auckland-Outbreak.pdf.

The Ministry of Health (the Ministry) has now been advised that the stress test mentioned in part 1 of your request was also led by DPMC. For this reason, I have decided to also transfer part 1 of your request to DPMC under section 14 of the Act. You can now expect a full response from DPMC in due course. We apologise for the delay and any inconvenience this has caused.

Under section 28(3) of the Act, you have the right to ask the Ombudsman to review any decisions made under this request. The Ombudsman may be contacted by email at: info@ombudsman.parliament.nz or by calling 0800 802 602.

Yours sincerely

Nick Allan

Manager, OIA Services

Office of the Director-General

COPY OF OIA REQUEST

From: Harold S < HS2@mail2world.com > Sent: Monday, 2 August 2021 9:30 am
To: OIA Requests < oiagr@health.govt.nz >

Subject: Re: Follow up on OIA request H202106270

Hello,

I'm emailing to follow up on my request for information relating to COVID-19 response stress tests, which received a response from the Ministry on 26 July.

I noticed that your response appears to be missing some information which I think should be in scope, namely:

- 1. An April stress test relating to trans-Tasman quarantine-free travel. This is referred to on page 48 of <u>this document</u>: "Further testing and scenario planning also took place in April 2021, pending the introduction of guarantine free travel with Australia."
- 2. A "scenario planning workshop" relating to pre-departure testing conducted in January.
- 3. Another workshop related to Cook Islands guarantine-free travel conducted in May.

The last two are referred to in <u>this document</u>. Can you please advise me why these were not included in your response?

Thanks,

Harold

From: Harold S < HS2@mail2world.com > Sent: Monday, 2 August 2021 9:30 am
To: OIA Requests < oiagr@health.govt.nz >

Subject: Re: Follow up on OIA request H202106270

Sorry, just to fix those 2 links:

https://covid19.govt.nz/assets/reports/Independent-Advisory-Groups/IAG3-Review-of-the-Auckland-February-2021-COVID-19-Outbreak-and-New-Zealands-current-COVID-19-Outbreak-Response-Capability.pdf

https://covid19.govt.nz/assets/reports/Independent-Advisory-Groups/IAG5-COVID-19-System-response-to-recommendations-from-the-review-report-into-the-February-2021-Auckland-Outbreak.pdf

Harold